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It's a long way...
I work as a library assistant at 

Nhulunbuy Community Library.

It was a wonderful to have the 

opportunity to participate in 

ALIA  National Advisory Congress 

(http ://al ia.org.au/governance/ 

nad) in Canberra in 2005. It's 

a long way from the top, Top 

End that is, to Canberra! It was 

a full day's travel by air from 

Nhulunbuy, Northern Territory 

(located in the northeast corner 

of Arnhem Land) to reach my 

destination.

The NAC was interesting, well 

organised, educational and great 

for networking with other people 

from larger libraries. To learn, by

meeting other members, about 

the diversity library career paths, 

was an important benefit for me, 

as I have only just started. I'm a 

library assistant and in the midst 

of my Library Technician course, 

so it was good to hear of concerns 

from other delegates. I was able 

to voice my own concerns about 

education for library careers, not 

just for myself but for other work 

colleagues.

I organise and run Storytime 

for Nhulunbuy Community 

Library, it was great to meet, 

talk and compare ideas with 

other people who do likewise.

As I live in a remote region, you 

can understand that this can be

rather challenging. We need good 

communication and networking.

For me, coming from a remote 

area and just starting out in my 

library career, the congress was 

educational in many ways and an 

opportunity not to be missed.

V ick i W illiam s

Your letters on any issue of relevance 
to the library and information sector 
are welcomed.
All letters should be addressed to the incite 
editor and may be e-mailed to incite@alia.org. 
au, or faxed to 02 6282 2249, or posted to; Your 
voice, ALIA, PO Box 6335, Kingston 2604. Please 
include your name and postal address with your 
letter or e-mail.
Letters will be accepted for publication until the 
18th of the month.

incite 2 0 0 6  themes
Issue Theme Deadline
June Developments in reference services 6 May
July Disaster planning, risk management 6 June
August Children's librarianship 5 July
September Libraries in communities 5 August
O ctober Conservation, preservation and OHS 5 September
November Business practice 5 October
December W rapping up 2006 and other reading for Christmas 4 November
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O C LC  P IC A Names change, 
but the quality remains.

VMO

OCLC PICA and Fretwell-Downing Informatics (FDI) have not only joined forces, but from now on, we wilt also 
operate under the same name: OCLC PICA.

Our aim is to further access to, and preservation of, the world's cultural and intellectual resources through a 
long-term commitment to innovation and collaboration.

Together we have expanded our system development resources, product technology and service offerings. 
We can now offer you the most advanced and reliable solutions available, more quickly and more efficiently.

Thanks to the 'new' OCLC PICA you can stay ahead of the constantly changing demand in library 
management and infrastructure.

telephone: +6 i  3 9 3 6 2  8 5 0 0

ABN 15096353847
www.oclcpica.org f d  i
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